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Landlords Dilemma 

 

Landlords will ponder what next when they consider their position from the 1st January.  The IPOA whose head office is in the Dublin West Constituency where Minister Lenihan is their TD, and where many members reside and own property, urge the Minister to reconsider his move on Section 23 type withdrawal for the general good of the whole economy.  
The Minister stated that he will carry out an impact assessment into the effects of the phased abolition of the property – base measures and the ‘guillotine’ provision.

 

We would expect that this assessment will highlight the following points:
 

·    This attack on property owners is unfair, unjust and is again disproportionally targeting a sector that has been hit the hardest in recent years, e.g. reduction in mortgage interest allowable, NPPR, negative equity, rent reductions, compliance with new standards of rental accommodation with no interest relief on borrowings.

 

·    On the purchase of these properties, over 40% of the price of all schemes went as tax to the exchequer.  Stamp duty was also paid.   The State's benefit was immediate and the landlord's benefit was for the agreed period.  The landlord has a legitimate expectation that the State will honour its agreement.

  
·    The abolition of these incentives will undermine the country as a whole – who would enter into a partnership when their partner goes back on their word and changes the contract?  This action will not encourage growth or investment in Ireland; it will ensure that people invest more safely outside the country.

 
·    Restricting the Section Relief to the Section Property ensures that most people will not be able to use the relief at all. Property Owners who purchased these schemes for the most part borrowed the funds and require the tax incentives to service these borrowings.  It will be a question of paying the banks or paying revenue, resulting in arrears and bankruptcy.   

 

It is understandable that money needs to be raised but this is not the way to do it. It unfairly targets the people who invested and entered into contracts, will cause breach of contract, will result in bankruptcy, and will see defaulting loans which are currently performing.  By all means withdraw the incentives for the future, but not where people have already entered into enforceable contracts.

 

If the action is carried out, property owners will have no option but to challenge the abolition and this will incur costs on individuals who can ill afford it - and result in the State incurring legal costs to defend an action which is both immoral and unacceptable.
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